Center Township
Board of Supervisors
October 12,2021
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 12, 2021 at 7:00
p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel and Jodie Stoneking,
Dave Brendel and Glenn Eddy.

Harry made a motion to approve the minutes of the September business meeting as read. Paul seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

There were no new code enforcement updates. Regarding the trash pick-up at 120 Second Street, an agreement
was signed by the property owner and the car and cargo trailer were removed from the property.

The engineers report was reviewed. Lucas Electric completed the electrical upgrades at the sewer plant,
The radar speed signs have been delivered. We are now waiting for the poles and for PennDOT to approve the
locations. The bridge replacement on Barton Hollow has been completed.

Harry made a motion to schedule trick-or-treat for October 31* from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Paul seconded and
the motion was carried unanimously.

The 2022 proposed budget was discussed. Paul stated that a new bucket truck and a new equipment storage
building should be placed in the budget. Harry made a motion to schedule the work session for Thursday, Nov.
4™ at 1:00 p.m. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the change order for the Piedmont Services contract, increasing the amount by
$4,000.00 to $48,400.00. The change was necessary due to the layers of rock that had to be cut on the Barton

Hollow Road bridge replacement project. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Clean Up Week was held the week of October 4™ through the 9™, It was very slow and Harry stated that we may
shorten the days next year.

Mowing of the road banks has been completed for the second time this year.

The public water extension from the Franklin Township line on White’s Ridge Road on to Hoy Hill Road has
been completed.

Butch stated that the new homes being installed on Third Street in Rogersville by the Redevelopment Authority
will be placed on Thursday, October. 14",

Harry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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